Lancashire Combined Authority Developments

The purpose of this Briefing Note is to update LEP Board members on Lancashire Combined Authority (LCA) developments and the strengthening of working relationships with the LEP. 

The enclosed working documents (Appendices 'A' and 'B') are being developed between the shadow LCA and LEP, with positive discussions involving the LEP Chair and the Chair of the Growth Management Board. These documents aim to capture the intent of the shadow LCA and LEP to work together. Both Edwin and Graham will be able to update the Board on these emerging documents.

Some early working principles include the need to adapt ways of working and not to seek change for change sake.  Clearly, we do not want to create two separate sets of strategies and policies, but look for jointly adopted approaches, with opportunities to refresh the LEP's Strategic Economic Plan in the Autumn. 

The key change for the LEP, in terms of accountability, is the transfer of TfL to the new LCA, which reflects the proposed scheme of governance, but there are no changes proposed in terms of LEP representation of the Board of TfL.
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